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October 26, 2021 
 
 
To:   Public Auditor, Office of Public Accountability 

From:  Director, Guam Office of Veterans Affairs 

Subject:   Procurement Training Compliance Report Pursuant to 5 GCA § 5141(n) 
   Response to Memorandum dated 30 September 2021 
 
 
According to Title 5 GCA § 5141(n) reporting requirement by an agency, the Guam Office of Veterans Affairs 
hereby submits the following report: 
 
No employee within the Guam Office of Veterans Affairs has completed any Procurement Training for FY2021.  
The GOVA will work with the Guam Community College in registering two personnel for the next available seats 
in FY2022. 
 
If there are any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at (671) 777-9050 or email at 
tim.aguon@gvao.guam.gov or Ms. Lucia Perez at (671)486-5824 or email at lucia.perez@gvao.guam.gov. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
P. Tim Aguon, SMSgt. (ret.) USAF 
Director 
 
Cc: GOVA File 
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